The Manager

………………………. (Aged Care Centre)

Dear Sir/Madam

We are very pleased to have a relative as a resident at your Aged Care Centre where the facilities and staff are all very good.

Notification arrived recently advising that no visits to residents may occur unless the visitor can produce evidence substantiating having received the ‘flu vaccination.

It is easy to simply accept rulings which possibly emanate from Government departments (and I am not sure whether the government was involved in this case) but on closer examination we might consider the logic of it all.

Of course, you do not want the residents to get the ‘flu and I presume all of your staff and the residents are vaccinated.  If that is the case, one would naturally think the staff and residents had a strong immunity to the ‘flu.  If they do not have such immunity; well the vaccinated visitor may also not have immunity.  Therefore it is a pointless requirement for the visitor/vaccination rule to exist.
A similar rule exists at kindergartens where parents claim they do not want their vaccinated child catching the ‘flu from an unvaccinated child.  If the vaccinated child has immunity, there should be no fear of becoming infected from anyone unvaccinated.

We would be prepared to undergo the forehead temperature test as a condition of entry.  Are you able to organise that for us, please?  If not, will she be able to leave the building to meet us in a vehicle?
We had no problem visiting in 2019.  What has changed?

Yours faithfully

